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Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy

Stream Work Extends 
into October  

NPC Executive Director Receives 
Rothrock Conservationist of the 
Year Award

Dr. Jim Finley with PFA presents Reneé with the 2020 Dr. Joseph 
Trimble Rothrock Conservationist of the Year Award.

Continued on page 2

Continued on page 3

	 Usually, the stream partnership stops instream 
work at the end of September. A lot of fish species 
spawn (start the process of reproducing) in the fall. 
We don’t want to be in streams and interrupt that 
process. 
 	 This year, however, the stream partnership 
completed two instream projects in October in two 
different streams. Both projects were 
single day projects and in streams 
where the fish reproduction was 
not a concern. 
 	 The projects came together rather 
quickly. NPC’s Growing Greener Grants 
are generally awarded as a block grant. 
This means we get a lump sum of money 
and commit to spending the money to implement 
a list of agreed upon Best Management Practices 
(BMPs) in agriculturally impaired watersheds. Our 
grant agreement does not list specific sites and 
limit us to working at only those sites. This 
flexibility is huge and allows a lot of really good 
work to get done quickly. 
 	 While the mornings were chilly, the weather 
wasn’t bad this year. A couple years ago we did a 
project in November and it was snowing while we 
worked (no exaggeration).  
 	 The project also allowed for some additional 
training for some new staff with the Pennsylvania 
Fish and Boat Commission (PFBC). PFBC has fund-
ing from the Environmental Protection Agency to 
cover staff costs for streambank stabilization work 
(staff time to select sites, design the project, and 
oversee construction) in the Chesapeake Bay 
Watershed. One of the new employees spent time 
working seasonally for PFBC so he isn’t new to the 
work and just needs some experience with site 
selection and design – things typically done in 
the offseason. The other two employees are new 
to the concept and techniques. They are picking 

	 NPC is very proud to share that your Executive 
Director, Reneé Carey, was recently presented the 
2020 Dr. Joseph Trimble Rothrock Conservationist 
of the Year Award by the Pennsylvania Forestry 
Association (PFA).
	 “Reneé, has served PFA in many capacity as a  
	                  board member and volunteer supporting
			    forest, land, and water conservation.
			    In 2019 Reneé celebrated 25 years 
		                  with the Northcentral Pennsylvania 
		                   Conservancy where she is currently 
	                           the executive director. She is widely 
		                 Respected for her work ethic, passion 
			   for conservation, and leadership 
			   in the conservation community. The 
			   plaque she received read, “Reneé 
consistently demonstrates her commitment to 
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up on things quickly and the opportunity to have a 
couple more days of in-person, instream training was 
helpful. 
 	 Which is good, because both of these one day 
projects have turned into something bigger. Both 
landowners were happy with the work done in 
October and want to continue to work with the 
partnership and implement more BMPs. A small 
success can become a bigger success. 
 	 One landowner is already talking to a buffer 
planting professional to get some ideas for what 
would work at the site. The landowner is hoping for a 
spring planting. Buffers provide shade to the streams 
in the summer which helps keep water temperatures 
down and the roots help provide further stabilization 
of the streambank. As one watershed specialist says, 
“roots are natural rebar.” 
 	 The other landowner has agreed to more 
stabilization work. Often landowners have an area on 
the stream they are concerned about and only want 
to do work there. As they see the structures go in and 
the stream respond, they have a better understand-
ing of the techniques and are willing to allow 
implementation at other areas along the stream. 
 	 There was also fencing work done in October. A 
streambank fence helps keep livestock out of streams 
and can protect any buffer plantings from being 
eaten by livestock. A landowner on Buffalo Creek in 
Union County who had instream work completed in 
2018 was ready for the fence to be installed.  
 	 After a couple design visits to figure out where 
gates need to be, the setback from the stream, and 
how to address some site specific conditions, the 
fence was installed. The landowner had the installa-

tion contractor do some other areas while on site.  
 	 We thought we were going to extend into 
December and get a stream crossing in for farm 
equipment, but mother nature had other plans and 
15 inches of snow fell in the project area about 5 
days before we were scheduled to install the 
crossing. If we get a break in the weather the 
crossing may go in yet this winter. If not, we’re ready 
for spring and the weather to break. 

Stream Work Extends into October  Continued from page 1

The crew installs mud sills to help stabilize the stream bank at a 
project site on the West Branch Chillisquaque Creek in Montour 
County.

You don’t have to wait for the quarterly newsletter to learn about NPC happenings!  In fact, there are several ways 
you can stay up-to-date on NPC projects, events, and conservation topics.  Here’s how:

 	               Follow NPC on Facebook:  www.facebook.com/npconservancy

 	 Follow NPC on Instagram:  www.instagram.com/northcentralpaconservancy

 	 Subscribe to the NPC bimonthly e-newsletter:  Email hbyers@npcweb.org to subscribe.

 	 Visit www.npcweb.org regularly for blog posts and event updates.

Click, Follow, Share
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NPC Executive Director...

conservation of land, forests, and water and the 
communities that depend on wise resource use. She 
actively seeks partnerships with state agencies, county 
conservation districts, non-profit organizations, and 
landowners to protect and conserve natural resources 
for recreation and jobs today and to allow future 
generations similar opportunities. She is known for 
encouraging and guiding people to steward natural 
resources with the vision to nourish communities. Her 
passion for this work clearly emulates the values she 
shares with Dr. Rothrock’s concern for natural resource 
stewardship.” - The Pennsylvania Forestry Association

	 Each year the Association recognizes an 
individual, organization or group’s significant 
contributions to the public recognition of the 
importance of Pennsylvania’s forest resources in the 
same tradition and spirit of Dr. Joseph T. Rothrock. 
	 Dr. Rothrock served as the first president of 
PFA and earned the title, “Father of Forestry in 
Pennsylvania,” through his untiring efforts to 
promote the forest conservation movement in 
Pennsylvania.
	 In response, Reneé thanked those that 
nominated her for the award and stated, “I am both 
humbled and honored to receive the Rothrock 
Conservationist of the Year Award. I have been so 
proud to serve our communities and help champion 
the conservation efforts of NPC for the past 26 years. 
I look forward to many more years to come!”.

Continued from page 1

Bar Bottom
	 We’re almost there. Northcentral Pennsylvania 
Conservancy took title to the Bar Bottom property 
in October. We’ve worked through some closing 
details, and the Option to Purchase Agreement 
between the Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy 
and the Bureau of Forestry was signed by NPC. 
The document needs reviewed and approved by 
two state offices outside of the Department of 
Conservation and Natural Resources. It’s now circu-
lating to those offices in Harrisburg.  Before spring 
arrives, the Bureau of Forestry should officially 
take title to the property, incorporating it into the 
Loyalsock State Forest!

Bar Bottom Run meanders through the conserved woodlands.

We’d typically have a section of our winter newsletter dedicated to a 
‘save the date’ for NPC’s annual meeting and details on our annual 
Celebrity Waiter Night fundraiser at the Peter Herdic House, but, of 
course, we’re coming off a very UNTYPICAL year. Since it’s still 
unclear when we’ll be able to safely get together for these more 
traditional gatherings, we’re approaching this year’s events with a 
mindset of flexibility.  We hope to share more dates and details with 
you as they develop. In the meantime, NPC’s mission remains focused 
on conserving and enhancing access to the lands and waters across 
the region for the health and wellbeing of our communities.

A young duo consults their map before setting out to find Jacoby Falls. NPC 
members helped conserve portions of this trail back in 2001.  While the prospect of 
large, group gatherings is still uncertain for 2021, public access to places in nature 
like this remain constant, thanks to your membership. 
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Embracing Winter in PA by Tamara Wagner, NPC Land Steward Specialist

	 Tamara joined the NPC staff in February 2020, eager 
to get to know all the easement landowners and volunteers 
...and well, you know how the rest of the year went!  
However, Tamara has proven to be very adaptable and 
worked hard to familiarize herself with NPC’s easements 
throughout the year.  From the 150 acres Fossil Farm 
easement in Tioga county, with its 72 acres of soil 
considered to be of state-wide importance; to the Rishel 
Grove easement in Columbia county, a beloved family 
property of fields, woodland, and frontage on the 
Susquehanna River – Tamara traveled all over the region, 
monitoring each of NPC’s 48 conservation easements.
	 Since most of the monitoring visits happened in the 
spring, summer, and fall (it’s difficult to find a boundary 
line marker under a foot of snow), Tamara will spend 
much of the winter season developing a workplan 
for the year ahead, reaching out to landowners, and 
reviewing the conservation values of prospective 
easement projects.  However, that doesn’t mean she’ll 
spend these colder days stuck inside!  In fact, there are 
still plenty of adventures to be had outside this time of 
year.  Here, she shares some of her favorite ways to 
connect with nature during the winter.

	 What draws you outdoors for winter fun and
 recreation?  (Are “winter” and “fun” hard to use in 
the same sentence?!)  All joking aside, winter brings 
some unique outdoor experiences, along with 
a bonus of a disappearance of snakes and bugs!  
Hunting, camping, hiking, snowshoeing and skiing 
are some more active favorites for people to enjoy.  
But also birdwatching, stargazing and photography 
grow more nuanced in the winter months.
	 Some of you may be familiar with my husband, 
Van Wagner, through his music, love of history and 
teaching or all of the above!  When our two sons 
were younger, Van convinced me to take a Hunter’s 
Safety Course so I could get licensed and help teach 
our kids to hunt.  Granted, years later I have yet to 
shoot my first deer, but I have learned about the 
other beauties of hunting – the stillness, watching 
the sunrise, listening to the crows and squirrels 
awakening in the early mornings, and observing 
details in nature (such as moss grows on the north 
side of the bark of trees.)  Hunting is submerging 
yourself in all that is still, beautiful and nature!  Just 
don’t forget those handwarmers!

The 20+ inch snowstorm that blanketed the region in late 
December offered lots of wintry, outdoor fun – from cross 
country skiing to snow forts! 

The Pine Creek Rail Trail was transformed into a skiiers delight, 
thanks to DCNR for grooming the trail and clearing several of 
the access parking lots.  NPC members helped conserve many 
of those access points along the trail, adding to the versatility 
and availability of the PCRT to all!  Photo:  George Durrwachter 
cross-country skiing the trail, photo by Shirley Durrwachter.

Continued on page 5
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Embracing Winter... Continued from page 4

	 As for other outdoor activities, I have dabbled in 
snowshoeing and skiing.  However, I would say I am 
more content to help my kids dig out a snow fort 
and to care for our little farmette through the cold 
months – hand carrying water to our animals, collect-
ing eggs before they freeze in the coop and watching 
our ducks take delight in snow as much as the rain!
	 While we cannot escape winter here in 
Pennsylvania, maybe this winter we can all find a way 

to embrace it a little more.  Find the enchantment 
in a fresh blanket of snow or put up a bird feeder to 
see what feathered friends you can attract over the 
winter.  Perhaps try some new activity outside of your 
comfort zone!  Love it or hate it – we can’t escape it!  
But, I do look forward to the thaw of the spring and 
getting to see some of you out in the field on my 
visits next year!

	 Back in August a group of 
partners came together and 
assembled the funding to install 
streambank stabilization 
structures along Plunketts 
Creek, a tributaryof Loyalsock 
Creek.
	 The August project 
provided some immediate help 
to reduce erosion and increase 
the natural stream function. 
In early December trees were 
planted at the top of the stream 
bank on one side of the stream 
to add another layer of 
stabilization. 
	 The trees were a mix of 
sycamore, pin oak, and red 
maple. The trees were larger 
stock than you might be 
thinking. We wanted to get big roots in place as soon 
as possible, so that means we needed big trees. The 
roots are natural “rebar” and help hold the stream-
bank together. You want those roots to work their 
way out to the side (but underground) and down 
deep. That takes some time. By planting bigger trees 
we’re speeding up the process. 
	 Additionally, the trees will provide shade to the 
stream helping to keep the water cooler in the 
summer for the trout (and other fish). The leaves 
on the tree will provide a food source for the 
macroinvertebrates (water insects) in the stream. The 
macroinvertebrates provide a food source for the 
trout.  

Trees Planted on Plunketts Creek Add to Stability

 A variety of red maple, sycamore and pin oak were planted along Plunketts Creek to further 
help stabilize the stream bank and provide shade, cooling the water for its inhabitants.

	 The planting had the opportunity to 
experience its first high water a couple weeks after 
they were in the ground. The site received 25” of 
snow one week and about 2” of rain during a 
warm-up the next week. Plunketts Creek was up and 
some debris collected on the trunks of the trees and 
the stakes helping to secure the trees. The debris was 
pulled off and all was well. 
 	 A big thank you to all the partners working 
at this site: the Pennsylvania Game Commission, 
Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission, Loyalsock 
Creek Watershed Association, Lycoming County 
Conservation District, PA Council of Trout Unlimited.
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We have been overwhelmed by the generosity of NPC’s membership in 2020. In fact, NPC’s year-end appeal 
received its largest response in over a decade! We also welcomed 70 new members throughout the year (many 
of whom were gifted their 1st time membership by an existing NPC member). You rewrote the narrative of 2020 
through your spirit of giving.  Thank you for your ongoing support of the Northcentral Pennsylvania Conservancy.

YEAR END APPEAL 
Anonymous

Dennis & Linda Ault
Rob Barbour

Carl & Marti Barlett
Malcolm Barlow

Mike & Donna Bastian
Ron & Sondra Beach

E. Lee & Janet Bellinger
Lois Block

Patricia W. Booth
James W. & Cynthia Mengel Bower

Nancy Bower
Barry & Nancy Boyer

Daniel Brennan
Elizabeth Brobst
Brian Brooking

Stephen & Stephanie Budman
Thomas & Laurie Burkholder

Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Burns
Arnold & Debra Burrows

Holly & Ryan Byers
Russell E. & Linda M. Campbell

Reneé Carey
Randy & Tammy Carey
Richard & Grace Carey
Justin & Nicoya Catino

Cedar Run Environmental Services
Len & Jean Collins

Dr. Robert & Loretta Coltrane
Adrienne Craig

Constance Davis
Glenn Davis
Joyce Davis
Alison Diehl

Anne Donnelly
Elizabeth Brown Dugan

Michael Eckley
Larry & Maggie Emery

Dave & Lisa Engle
Joseph & Ginny English
Sean Erno & Katherine 

Durrwachter-Erno 
Eugene Brown Family

Evergreen Wealth Solutions
Rebecca Ferguson

William & Cindy Ferguson
Anthony & Elvira Ferraro

Fink’s Paint Store

Jim & Linda Finley
Joanne Fisher

Veryl & Linda Frye
Gleghorn & Smith
Insurance Agency

Gary Glick
Daniel Glunk & Margrit Shoemaker

Green Packaging, Inc.
Bob & Mary Guglielmi

Ralph Harnishfeger
Gary & Susan Harris

Charles & Carol Hildebrand
John Hopkins

Chef Hosch & Ann House
Louis & Wanda E. Irion

John H. Kaercher
Rudy & Carol Kafer

Tiffani M. Kase
Mr. & Mrs. Seth Keller

Sue King
Matt & JoAnn Kitko

Dr. Lester G. Kleckner
Daniel & Barbara Lamade

Wayne Laubscher
Aaron Lewis

Marc & Diane Lewis
Josephine Lewis

Mel & Susan Lewis
Lewis Lumber Products Inc.

Herman Logue
Ted & Mary Ellen Loy

Loyalsock Creek Men’s Club
Paul Lumia

Charles & Hallie Luppert
Lycoming Abstract Co. Inc.

Aaron Lyon
Robert W. & Barbara McCullough, III

Jason & Michelle Metzger
Laurence F. & Marian H. Miller

Mountain Graphics
Dorian Myers

Annette & Matthew Nuss
Don & Jean O’Brien
Nancy Paulhamus

Charles & Diane Plankenhorn
Pneu-Dart, Inc.

Susan Post
Joseph H. Radley

Stephen & Stephanie Radulski

RDF Tax Services, LLC
Patricia A. Reeder

Phyllis Wise Reynolds
Dennis & Patricia Ringling

Ms. Ruth Rode
Frances Rodgers

Annie Sanders
Stephen & Dorothy Schopfer

Linda Schramm
Charles & Helen Schwarz

Sam Shaheen
Roger & Nancy Shipley

Mark Shuman
Gary & Karen Spies

Richard & Susan Sprout
David & Louise Stone

Bob & Becky Stoudt & Family
John & Leah Tewksbury
Dick & Carolee Thatcher
Rich & Alice Trowbridge

Chalmer Van Horn
Cynthia Venn & Herbert Baker

Harry & Becky Webster
Jason & Chandra Weigle

Gail Welsh
D. Richard Wenner

Thelma White
Skip & Linda Wieder

John E. & Deborah E. Young
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman

MEMBERSHIPS
ELK

($5000) 
Dr. George & Shirley Durrwachter 

BOBCAT
($1000-$4999) 

James W. & Cynthia Mengel Bower
Karl A. Herzog

Mel & Susan Lewis
Rich & Beth Schluter

Alan Viani
Jerry & Joy Walls

BLACK BEAR 
($500-$999)

Mary Blondy
Dr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Gandy

Timothy & Deborah Greene

BLACK BEAR 
(Continued)

Dr. Kim Herrman
Richard Hill

Lewis A. & Myla Magent
Marty & Wendy McCormick
Walter & Trisha Nicholson
Dennis & Patricia Ringling

Green Packaging, Inc.

WHITE-TAILED DEER 
($250-$499)

Carl & Marti Barlett
Jonathan Bastian

Bruce & Betty Buckle
Russell E. & Linda M. Campbell

Blair & Mary Carbaugh
Adrienne Craig

Duane & Tina Daniels
Alison Diehl

Susan M. Durrwachter
Dr. Werner & Anna Martha Fetter

Michael R. & Teri H. Fisher
Denise Hamby

Harold & Joyce Hershberger
Michael Hinshaw

Ken & Marcia Johnson
Richard Karp

Charles & Hallie Luppert
Paul Millinghausen

Jonathan & Anda Nichols
Christine Nolan

Eleanor Perciballi
David & Louise Stone

Bob & Becky Stoudt & Family
Dick & Carolee Thatcher

Steve & Betty Uzupis
Thelma White

Woodlands Bank
Dr. Mel & Gail Zimmerman

BLACK CHERRY 
($100-$249)

Anonymous
Nancy G. W. Baker

Larry R. Bason, VMD
Rita Bocher

Patricia W. Booth
Dale & Mary Bower

Nancy Bower

DONATIONS & CONTRIBUTIONS • October 1 to December 31, 2020
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BLACK CHERRY 
(Continued) 

Barry & Nancy Boyer
Daniel Brennan

Stephen & Stephanie Budman
Arnold & Debra Burrows

Ron Butler
Reneé Carey

Ellen Chamberlin
Roger Chilson
R. Jeffrey Coup
John Deckard

Andra DeHart-Robbins
Doug & Frani Doherty

Larry Entz
John & Nicole Faraguna

George J. Gard
Audrey C. Hallgren

Mike & Becky Hedgcock
Fred Holland

James Holtzman
Stephen & Martha Huddy

Courtney Kasenchak
Rod & Sue Keller

Oscar W. Knade Jr.
Marcus Kohl

Lamar Advertising
Wayne Laubscher

Aaron Lewis
Wayne & Connie Livingston

Kevin L. McJunkin
Mr. & Mrs. James Meyer

Laurence F. & Marian H. Miller
Randall & Maxine Mills

Candace S. Nevel & Ellice 
Tomlinson

Robert & Sarah Newcomb
Stuart & Judy Olinsky

Krista Peterson
Pine Creek Outfitters

Joseph H. Radley
Ms. Ruth Rode

Michael & Laura J. Steele
B. J. Van Ess

Andrea von der Pfordten 
& John McNerney

Jason & Chandra Weigle
Paul O. & Patricia Wentzler

Jane B. Williams

RED OAK 
($50-$99)
Anonymous

Ted & Tracey Barbour
Chris Bastress & Lynn Estomin

RED OAK 
(Continued) 
John Beauge

Terry & Cindy Belles
Julie Brennan

Peter & Christie Brooks
Mitzi & Jim Burget

Dr. & Mrs. Bruce Burns
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Burns

Holly & Ryan Byers
Clinton County Economic 

Partnership & Visitors Bureau
Mike & Kelly Crist

Jack & Michele Davidson
Glenn Davis
Amy DeHart
James A. Ely

Shaun Fenlon
Marian L. Fetter & Mark Kleinfelter

Fitzpatrick & Lambert Ford
Veryl & Linda Frye

Margaret Gahr
Dr. & Mrs. Michael A. Gross

Mary Hague
Oren Helbok & Sara Baker

John Hopkins
Roger & Denise Jarrett
Dr. & Mrs. Mohamed

Khalequzzaman
Mr. & Mrs. Donald King

Troy Lauer
Kenneth & Ann Lundy
Bob & Donna McCoy

Steve & Jennifer Means
Mount Prospect Rifle Club

Nancy Paulhamus
David Pfleegor

Karen Plankenhorn
Susan Post

Betsy Quant
John & Lana Raymond

Jerry & Dixie Reber
Patricia A. Reeder
Frances Rodgers

Bob Ross
Michael & Camille Salvatori

Mark Shuman
Fred C. Stiner, Jr.

Philip & Barbara Thomas, Sr.
Vassallo Engineering & 

Surveying, Inc.
Julie Weaver
Judith Zierdt

Drew Zimmerman

SUGAR MAPLE 
($35-$49)
Anonymous
Matt Beaver

Patty L. Bowman  Esq.
Stephen & Diane Groff
Leon & Rosella Hurst
Thomas & Beth Jones

John & Donna McCarty
David A. Ragantesi

WHITE PINE 
($25-$34)
Dave Barsky

Bear Hollow Rod & Gun Club
Matthew Byers

Constance Davis
Katie de Silva

Michael  Ditchfield
David & Carol Durrwachter

Michael Eckley
Eugene Brown Family
Bryn Hammarstrom & 

Lynne A. Graham
Dorothy Maples

Gary, Katiera, & Azalea Nettles
Ann F. Rhoads

Christopher Sides
Susquehannock Lodge
Rev. & Mrs. Larry Waltz

Armine Wodehouse

LAND CONSERVATION 
Louis & Wanda E. Irion

GENERAL 
CONTRIBUTIONS

Anonymous
Reneé Carey

Mr. Raymond Chernikovich
Doug & Frani Doherty

Rebecca Ferguson
Anthony & Elvira Ferraro

Samuel & Darlene Godfrey
Oscar W. Knade Jr.

Estate of Theresa Lane
Gary, Katiera, & Azalea Nettles

Virginia F. Nicholas
Stephen & Stephanie Radulski

Deborah Reeder
Wayne H. & Carol Scott Sr.

Sam Shaheen
Sharon Sides

Michael & Laura J. Steele
Bill & Pam Worobec

IN HONOR OF

In Honor of 
The Green Family

Jess Skylar

In Honor of Sean Koch
Megan Brookens

In Honor of
Sophia Bellinda Smith

Michael Smith & Adrienne 
McCallister-Smith

In Honor of
Dan & Melanie Taormina

Dawne Long
Julie Ranelli 

MEMORIAL 
CONTRIBUTIONS

In Memory of 
John M. Carpenter

& Julia Heberle
Anonymous

In Memory of 
Ned S. Coates

Gayle Peters-Coates

In Memory of 
Raymond Holland

Dr. Robert & Loretta Coltrane

In Memory of 
Ron & Arlene Huff

Sally Brown

In Memory of 
Barbara M. Kilgus

Tom & June Zimmerman

In Memory of 
Jane Morgenstern

Alan Viani

In Memory of 
Ruth (Peach) Myers

Dr. George & Shirley Durrwachter

In Memory of 
Shirley Gray Rightmire

Christopher & Shirley Greagan
Denise McKeon

In Memory of 
Bill Williams

Jane B. Williams

DONATIONS & CONTRIBUTIONS • October 1 to December 31, 2020
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Poking through the snow on skinny stems are the spent seed 
heads of Wild Bergamot. This native species’ name comes 
from a Latin word for tube or pipe. Looking at the dried seed 
head, you can see why! All of the little tubes that held the 
individual flowers are visible. If you locate the remains of 
this plant on your rambles or skiing, take a moment to 
gently stroke the seed heads with your hand underneath 
them. You may be rewarded with a look at some remaining 
seeds. To learn more, follow the Underfoot series by Susan 
Sprout on the NPC blog at www.npcweb.org.

IRA and Appreciated Stock Donations 
	 There are a number of meaningful ways to give to 
NPC. Typically donors use some form of cash, such as a 
check or credit card. However, in September we received 
the proceeds from an IRA and in October we received the 
donation of appreciated stock. 
 	 The donor of the IRA passed away earlier this year 
and named NPC as the beneficiary. Working with their 
financial advisor and an advisor representing NPC we 
were able to turn the IRA into cash and move the 
proceeds to our reserve account. 
 	 The stock donor had held the stock for a number of 
years and was facing a pretty hefty capital gains bill if 
they sold the stock. By donating it to NPC they could take 
the value of the stock at close on the day the stock was 
transferred as a charitable contribution. 
 	 We appreciate the creativity of these donors and their 
thinking beyond the normal cash donations. If you 
and your financial advisor think either a donation of 
appreciated stock or naming NPC as the beneficiary of 
an IRA fits in your financial plan, we’re more than happy 
to discuss this with you and provide whatever informa-
tion you may need for the paperwork.


